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Christine Long 
Board Secretary and Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
27th Floor - 2300 Yonge Street 
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4 

Dear Ms. Long: 

EB-2019-0007 – Application for Leave to Construct the Waterdown to Finch 
Pipeline 

Re: Updated Consultation Log and Request for Modification to Procedural Steps 
and Timelines  

In recognition of the time that has passed since Imperial Oil Limited’s (“Imperial”) 
consultation records were first filed and the correspondence filed with the Ontario Energy 
Board (the “OEB”) regarding Imperial’s more recent consultation efforts, Imperial will be 
filing updated consultation logs and information in order to ensure that all intervenors and 
the OEB have the best available information before such parties make their final 
submissions. 

Additionally, Imperial believes that the OEB and intervenors would benefit by having a 
summary of Imperial’s position on all of the relevant issues in this proceeding prior to 
making their final submissions.  Therefore, Imperial respectfully requests that the OEB 
suspend the submission dates outlined in the OEB’s Decision and Order of November 14, 
2019 and issue a new Procedural Order that provides for the filing of an Argument-in-Chief 
by Imperial due the week of January 6, 2020, with appropriate dates for the filing of 
submissions from OEB Staff and intervenors and a final reply by Imperial accordingly. 

Imperial will ensure that its updated consultation logs and information are submitted prior 
to (or contemporaneously with) its Argument-in-Chief to allow for OEB Staff and 
intervenors to comment on these materials in their submissions. 
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We thank the OEB in advance for its consideration of these matters.  Please do not hesitate 
to contact the undersigned if you have any questions. 

Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
Patrick G. Welsh 
 
c: Richard King/Isabelle Crew, Osler, Hoskin & Harcourt LLP 

Jessie Malone/Zahra Allidina, Imperial Oil Limited 
All Intervenors in EB-2019-0007 


